WAYNE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES

Zoom meeting
July 15, 2020
Dr. Joel Wells called the meeting to order at 8:33 a.m. on the Zoom.  Board members present were Penny Fetters, Clayton Merritt and Susie Gibbs.  Others present were Shelly Bickel–Administration, Dave Rhodes Bill Byrns, Charlotte Van Fleet, Jennifer Reed, Melissa Woodhouse and Berdette Davis.  
Clayton made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Susie G. seconded the motion.  All approved. Motion carried. 
Clayton made a motion to approve the minutes from April 22, June 10 and June 24, 2020. Susie G. seconded the motion. All approved. Motion carried.
Clayton made a motion to approve Routine Standing Order Policy -adding COVID 19 testing. Susie G. seconded the motion. All approved. Motion carried. 

Melissa Woodhouse, ISMILE reported to the Board Health of Health members on the 3rd Quarter FY20 program. Shelley will be taking ISMILE brochures around to all the clinics in Wayne County for public awareness. 

David R. discussed his data report to the board.   A business in Humeston WoJo’s is closed down after not passing inspection. Reported that Humeston pool is up and going and has had swimming lessons for other communities. Discussed that David will do time studies reporting activities he does on a weekly basis starting in August 2020. Board will be looking at studies at meetings for a couple of months and will decide how long David will continue with them. 
Shelley discussed to the board on the Revenue & Expenditures for May 2020. The next meeting Shelley will have the annual report and the yearend budget totals. 
Clayton made a motion to sign and approve contracts to Wayne County Home Care Aide Agency for Home Care Aide Services at the rate of 42 dollars an hour and the Local Public Health Services to Residents of Wayne County Fiscal Year 2021 not to exceed 15,666.00. Susie seconded the motion. All in favor: Clayton –aye, Susie G. aye, Penny F. aye, Dr. Joel W. aye. All approved. Motion carried. Tom S. was absent. 
Shelley gave updates on Home Health, WIC clinics and First Five.  

Board will discuss and approve wage increases and staff evaluations at the next board meeting. 



Shelley updated the board on the Coronavirus and grants.

The next regular Board of Health meeting will be August 26, 2020 at 8:30. 

Clayton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:54 AM. Susie G. seconded the motion. All approved. 

Dr. Joel Wells, Chairperson
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